
Berwyn Heights Bulletin — NOVEMBER 2020 — Page   

 

 

 
Incorporated 1896 NOVEMBER 2020 

• Small Business Relief Program 
          PAGE 21 

• General Election - November 3 
             PAGE  3 

NOVEMBER 13—PAGE 15 

Virtual Team Trivia Night 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — NOVEMBER 2020 — Page 2 

 

 

PUBLIC HEARING  

& ADOPTION OF  

BUDGET AMENDMENTS 

TUE, NOVEMBER 10, 7 PM 

 
ORD 181-A: Amending FY 2021 Budget 

to replace server. 
 

ORD 181-B: Amending FY 2021 budget 

to fund Architectural study exploring the 

feasibility of housing the Police Station 

at the Town Center. 
 

Meetings are broadcast live on FiOS 12, or Comcast 71 

and streamed on the Town’s website, 

www.berwynheightsmd.gov. 

Public comments will be taken by telephone at  

301-474-9570 or email to Mayor Dewey at  

adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov. 

   

 

 Veterans’  Day 

Thanksgiving 

 

 

Please do NOT leave trash out 

Mon 11/23/20 Trash, Bulk, Yardwaste,  No 

Tue 11/24/20 Trash, Bulk,  Yardwaste, So 

Wed 11/25/20 Town-wide Recycling 

Thu 11/26/20 CLOSED - NO PICKUP 

Fri 11/27/20 CLOSED - NO PICKUP 

Mon 11/09/20 Trash, Bulk, Yardwaste,  No 

Tue 11/10/20 Trash, Bulk,  Yardwaste, So 

Wed 11/11/20 CLOSED - NO PICKUP 

Thu 11/12/20 Town-wide Recycling 

Fri 11/13/20 Town-wide Trash 

Vote November 3 | 7am - 8pm 
 

Voting Centers In our Area 

To vote in person on Election Day visit a nearby  

Election Day voting center: 

 The Pavillion, UMD Xfinity Center  

 8500 Paint Branch Drive College Park 

 Eleanor Roosevelt High School  

 7601 Hanover Parkway, Greenbelt 

 Parkdale High School  

 6001 Good Luck Road, Riverdale  

  

Absentee ballots can be mailed postmarked No-

vember 3 or delivered to any drop box in Prince 

George’s County. Locations are posted online: 

Drop box locations. 

  

Questions? Please contact the Prince George’s 

County Board of Elections by phone at  

301-341-7300; or online at 

PGC board of elections. 

Public Information 

Aide Amy Hargadon 

Hired 
 

We welcome Ms. Hargadon as the 

Town’s new Public Information 

Aide. Her work will be focused on 

publishing news on the Town’s web-

site and social media to help us bet-

ter inform and engage our residents, one of the Town 

Council’s top priorities. 

 

Ms. Hargadon graduated from the University of Baltimore in 

December 2019 with a bachelor’s in digital communication. 

In her private life, she enjoys singing and dance and likes 

learning new skills such as surfing, and sewing.  

https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/town-council/pages/watch-council-meetings
mailto:adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov.
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/DocumentCenter/View/31809/2020-Pres-Gen-Early-Voting-and-Election-Day-Vote-Centers-9-4-2020
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/DocumentCenter/View/31910/PGC-2020-PRES-GEN-Drop-off-Locations-
https://www.princegeorgescountymd.gov/559/Board-of-Elections
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Curbside Leaf Collection 
November 2 - December 30 

Holidays Excluded 
 
Your Public Works Department offers curbside 
loose leave collection through the end of Decem-
ber. You may continue to set out leaves in brown 
paper yard waste bags, to be picked up on yard 
waste collection days. 
 

Leaf Collection Reminders  
 Please rake your leaves to the curb or to an 

existing sidewalk, but NOT into the street.  
 Do not mix loose leaves with sticks, rocks, 

trash or debris, as they can damage the leaf 
machine.  

 Do not mix loose leaves with thick branches. 
They are collected separately.  

 Do not park cars in front of or near leaf piles, 
as this hampers access by the leaf machine.  

 Be advised that it takes approximately 2 
weeks to complete a round of leaf collection in 
the Town.  

 

Street Sweeping 
The street sweeper will be in Town on Monday, 
November 3rd through Friday, November 6th.  
Please park your car off the street when you see 
the street sweeper in your area. 
 
Food Scraps Recycling 
Our food scraps program is doing very well. 
Please do not hesitate to use this service. Food 
scraps may be dropped off in a designated toter 
in the rear parking lot of the Town Center or sign 
up with our vendor, Compost Crew, for individual 
service and curbside pickup. Empty your food 
scraps loosely in the bin or use compostable 
bags. PLEASE DO NOT USE PLASTIC BAGS. 
 

WSSC Water Main Replacement 
Also, a word of caution as construction to replace 
approximately 1.73 miles of our water mains will 
continue until scheduled completion in June 2021. 
If you would like to be kept updated on this, you 
may sign-up at wsscwater.com/CNS to receive 
emails and/or text alerts. 
 

WSSC understands the inconvenience of these 
types of projects and appreciates your patience 
as they work to provide safe, seamless and satis-
fying water services for customers every day. 

Publicworks@bewynheightsmd.gov    TEL: 301-474-6897 

Colección de hojas de acera 

2 de noviembre - 30 de diciembre 

Vacaciones excluidas 
 

Su Departamento de Obras Públicas ofrece recolec-

ción de hojas sueltos en bordillo hasta fines de dic-

iembre. Puede continuar desechando hojas en bolsas 

de papel marrón para desechos de jardín los días de 

recolección de desechos de jardín. 

 

Recordatorios de recolección de hojas 

 Por favor, rastrille sus hojas hacia un bordillo o 

hacia una acera existente, pero NO en la calle. 

 No mezcle hojas sueltas con palos, piedras, bas-

ura o escombros, ya que pueden dañar la máqui-

na recolectora de hojas. 

 No mezcle hojas sueltas con ramas gruesas. Se 

recogen por separado. 

 No estacione los automóviles frente o cerca de 

pilas de hojas, ya que esto dificulta el acceso de 

la máquina recolectora de hojas. 

 Se necesitan aproximadamente 2 semanas para 

completar una ronda de recolección de hojas en 

el pueblo. 

 

Barrido de calles 

El barrendero estará en el pueblo desde el lunes 3 de 

noviembre hasta el viernes 6 de noviembre. Es-

tacione su automóvil fuera de la calle cuando vea la 

barredora de calles en su área. 

 

Reciclaje de desechos de alimentos  

Nuestro programa de desechos de alimentos está 

funcionando muy bien. No dude en utilizar este ser-

vicio. Los desechos de alimentos se pueden dejar en 

un contenedor designado en el estacionamiento 

trasero del Town Center o registrarse con nuestro 

proveedor, Compost Crew, para servicio individual y 

recogida en la acera. Vacíe los desechos de alimen-

tos sin apretar en el recipiente o use bolsas com-

postables. POR FAVOR NO USE BOLSAS DE 

PLÁSTICO. 

https://compostcrew.com/
https://member.everbridge.net/1332612387831877/login
mailto:Publicworks@bewynheightsmd.gov
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Dannielle M. Glaros | County Council District 3 
 Tel.      301-952-3060 
 Web.    https://pgccouncil.us/161/District-3  
 Email   CouncilDistrict3@co.pg.md.us 
  
Calvin Hawkins | County Council Vice-Chair | At-Large 

Tel.   301- 952-2195 
Web  https://pgccouncil.us/603/At-Large-Member-Hawkins 
Email At-LargeMemberHawkins@co.pg.md.us 

  
Mel Franklin | County Council | At Large 

Tel.   301-952-2638  
Web  https://pgccouncil.us/602/At-Large-Member-Franklin 
Email At-LargeMemberFranklin@co.pg.md.us  

  
Joshua Thomas | PGCPS Board of Education | District 2  

Tel.  301-952-6115; or 301-952-6114  
Email joshua.thomas@pgcps.org 

  
Paul Pinsky (D) | Senate, District 22 

Tel.  410- 841-3155;  301-858-3155 
  800-492-7122;   ext. 3155 (toll free)  
Email paul.pinsky@senate.state.md.us  

  
Anne Healey (D) | House of Delegates, District 22  

Tel.  410-841-3961;  301-858-3961 
  800-492-7122;   ext. 3961 (toll free) 
E-mail anne.healey@house.state.md.us 

  
Alonzo Washington (D) | House of Delegates, District 22 

Tel.  410-841-3652;   301-858-3652 
  800-492-7122;    ext. 3652 (toll free) 
E-mail alonzo.washington@house.state.md.us 

  
Nicole Williams (D) | House of Delegates, District 22, 

Tel.  410-841-3058;  301-858-3058 
  800-492-7122;   ext. 3058 (toll free) 
E-mail nicole.williams@house.state.md.us 

  
Ben Cardin (D) | U.S. Senior Senator 
 Tel.  202-224-4524  ( Senate Office ) 
   301-860-0414  (Bowie Office) 
 Web  https://www.cardin.senate.gov/contact 
  
Chris Van Hollen (D) | U.S. Junior Senator 

Tel.  202-224-4654  (Senate Office) 
   301-322-6560  (Largo Office) 
Web   https://www.vanhollen.senate.gov/contact 

  
Steny Hoyer (D) | U.S. Congressman 

Tel.   202-225-4131 (House Office) 
  301-474-0119 (Greenbelt Office) 
Web  https://hoyer.house.gov/help/contact  

 
BHPD has joined the Prince George’s County’s 
coronavirus compliance team of more than 70 
inspectors that was assembled after increasing 
infection rates were reported. 
 

The Ambassador Compliance Team seeks to 
ensure that business establishments follow the 
county’s coronavirus protocols, including face 
covering requirements and social distancing 
measures. 
 

The team will visit local establishments to distrib-
ute information on coronavirus protocols and to 
monitor adherence to safety guidelines for ca-
pacity and social distancing. 
 

Businesses and retail establishments that violate 
the protocols will be given time to fix the issue 
upon initial visits. But they can be fined up to 
$1,000 if found out of compliance after a second 
visit, or face closure if the violations continue. 
 

If you have questions about business operating 
protocols please call 301-952-8300 or email 
ReopenPrinceGeorges@co.pg.md.us 

Prince George's County 

Free COVID-19 Testing Sites 
 

Call 301-883-6627 between 8:00am- 8:00pm  
with questions about PGC’s testing program. 
Use map to find testing sites. 
 

First United Methodist Church of Hyattsville 
Mon,Thu,Sat  9am-3pm (no appointment needed) 
6201 Belcrest Road, Hyattsville, MD 
 

Prince George’s County Health Dept. 
Cheverly Health Center 
Mon-Thu  9am-3:30pm (no appointment needed) 
3003 Hospital Drive, Cheverly, MD 
 

 

Private Testing Sites Near Us 
 

Express Healthcare 
6201 Greenbelt Road Medical Complex 
Berwyn Heights | Tel. 301-441-1112 
 

Patient First 
10424 Baltimore Avenue 
Beltsville, MD | Tel. 240-542-5987 

https://pgccouncil.us/161/District-3
mailto:CouncilDistrict3@co.pg.md.us
mailto:https://pgccouncil.us/603/At-Large-Member-Hawkins
mailto:At-LargeMemberHawkins@co.pg.md.us
mailto:At-LargeMemberFranklin@co.pg.md.us
https://pgccouncil.us/602/At-Large-Member-Franklin
mailto:At-LargeMemberFranklin@co.pg.md.us
mailto:joshua.thomas@pgcps.org
mailto:paul.pinsky@senate.state.md.us
mailto:anne.healey@house.state.md.us
mailto:alonzo.washington@house.state.md.us
mailto:nicole.williams@house.state.md.us
https://www.cardin.senate.gov/contact
https://www.vanhollen.senate.gov/contact
https://hoyer.house.gov/help/contact
mailto:ReopenPrinceGeorges@co.pg.md.us
https://princegeorges.maps.arcgis.com/apps/opsdashboard/index.html#/f9964c50023040648c20c54ec2f37ee9
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made for emergency items, which can be 
added to the agenda under ‘approval of 
the agenda’ during the meeting in ques-
tion. Additionally, worksessions have been 
limited to review and discussion, reserving 
Council actions for Town meetings. 
 
In discussion, it was clarified that the provi-
sion on the posting of an agenda remains 
unchanged, requiring that it should occur 
at least 24 hours prior to a meeting. How-
ever, ITM Allen plans to have agendas 
published by Friday noon for a Monday 
worksession, and Monday noon for a 
Wednesday Town meeting, to give Coun-
cilmembers and residents more time to 
review background documentation. Citi-
zens may request items to be placed on 
the agenda for a worksession by contact-
ing the Mayor or Town Manager. If a Coun-
cil decision is warranted, the item may then 
be placed on a Town meeting agenda. 
 
The Council made no further changes to 
the draft Council Rules, which will be up for 
adoption at the next Town meeting. 
 
BHEAC learning pods proposal: Mayor 
Dewey explained the Education Advisory 
Committee (BHEAC) has explored different 
ways to support families with virtual learn-
ing. One option is to assist families with the 
formation of learning pods, which are small 
in-person learning groups organized and 
led by parents and/or tutors. Chief Antolik 
and Town Attorney Ferguson have been 
asked to review the proposal and have 
provided feedback. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy said PGCPS has decided 
to hold classes virtually for the fall semes-
ter. Many families are worried about their 
children missing out in a virtual learning 
environment. In August, the BHEAC con-
ducted a survey to gauge families’ interest 
in learning pods. Out of 90 survey re-

W orksession Minutes 
August 31, 2020 

 
This meeting was held by videoconfer-
ence due to the ongoing COVID-19 health 
emergency.  
 
The meeting was called to order at 7:09 
p.m. Present were Mayor Amanda Dewey, 
Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-
Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) Christopher 
Brittan-Powell, Jason Papanikolas, and 
Ethan Sweep. Also present were Interim 
Town Manager (ITM) Laura Allen, Chief of 
Police Kenneth Antolik, Sergeant Daniel 
Unger and Town Clerk Kerstin Harper. 
 
1. Approval of the Agenda 
CM Sweep moved to approve the agenda. 
MPT Kulpa Eddy seconded. The motion 
passed 5 to 0. 
 
2, Announcements 
Mayor Dewey made several announce-
ments: School has started; The street 
sweeper is in Town; Pontiac Street has 
been repaired and is open; Absentee bal-
lot applications for the upcoming Presi-
dential election are available now. Every-
one who wishes to vote by mail should 
apply for their ballots. Completed ballots 
can be returned by mail or dropped off at 
designated locations which will be an-
nounced. Residents can also vote in-
person early or on election day at loca-
tions announced today. 
 
3. Discussion Items 
Review of Council Rules: Mayor Dewey 
said ITM Allen has provided draft Council 
Rules that contain the revisions the Coun-
cil discussed at the last worksession. ITM 
Allen explained the changes formalize the 
agenda formation process and require that 
agenda items be submitted 3 business 
days prior to a meeting. An exception is 

spondents, 60 expressed interest in 
learning pods. Based on the results, 
the BHEAC decided to move forward.  
 
Learning pods are organized by par-
ents, not schoolteachers or the Town. 
The goal is to enable families of stu-
dents with matching interests and 
grade levels to find each other and 
learn together. The method is an online 
application to which interested families 
post their profile information to find 
compatible learning partners and con-
tact them. The Town would provide the 
platform but is otherwise not involved in 
the matching process. The process is 
voluntary and undertaken at one’s own 
risk. 
 
ITM Allen noted that Chief Antolik’s 
concerns about learning pods are sum-
marized in a staff report, while Town 
Attorney Ferguson gave her input in a 
confidential memorandum. If the Coun-
cil wishes to discuss the Town Attor-
ney’s memo, it should vote to make it 
public.  
 
At 7:30 p.m., the Council took a 5-
minute recess to allow MPT Kulpa-
Eddy to review the memo, as she did 
not receive it before the meeting. The 
Council then voted by a show of hands 
to make the memo public. 
 
Chief Antolik described his concerns, 
including: 
 Temporary custodians of underage 

children would be required by law 
to undergo background checks. 
This includes members of the 
household where a learning pod 
meets. 

 Learning pod participants would be 
required to take a COVID-19 test 
and disclose their immunization 
records. 

 As a sponsor, the Town may incur 
liability for any harm arising from a 
learning pod session. 

 
ITM Allen read the Town Attorney’s 
memo to clarify the Town’s liability. It 
says since the BHEAC is a Town-
approved organization and insured by 
the Town, it is considered an extension 
of the Town. Any activity sponsored by 
the BHEAC is therefore sponsored by 
the Town. Prospective participants in 
learning pods should be asked to de-
clare that they assume the risk of par-
ticipating in the activity and hold the 
BHEAC and the Town harmless. Fur-
ther, Prince George’s County’s regula-
tions regarding gatherings are stricter 
than CDC guidelines and should be 
publicized as part of the sign-up pack-
age.  
 
In discussion, Councilmembers made 

  

TERM RESIDENT NON-RESIDENT 
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the following main points: 
 In-person activity is too fraught with 

risk and should not be sponsored by 
the Town. Even with a disclaimer, the 
Town is implicitly advocating for 
learning pods if it provides the plat-
form. 

 Learning pods are likely to form with 
or without the Town’s involvement, 
but Town involvement may make 
them safer. 

 Learning pods involve a cost/benefit 
calculation, as many parents are 
facing a loss of income due to having 
to stay home with kids. They are 
providing a social service rather than 
recreational benefit. 

 Learning pods may violate Prince 
George’s limitations on gatherings. 
Current rules allow for approximately 
10 people in a small house. 

 
Councilmembers Brittan Powell, Papani-
kolas and Sweep had reservations about 
sponsoring learning pods because it 
would be hard to control the risks. There 
was agreement on obtaining more details 
about the proposal and possibly ‘test driv-
ing’ the application to be used. A sign-up 
form with an explicit statement on the 
risks of meeting in person and guidelines 
for meeting safely was requested. ITM 
Allen was asked to work with the Town 
Attorney on drafting a release. Once the 
proposal has been refined, the Council 
may consider voting on the learning pods 
proposal. 
 
Drive-in movie/ event policy: Mayor 
Dewey said, with the recent release of an 
update to the Town’s coronavirus re-
sponse, questions about what types of 
events can now be held have been 
raised. ITM Allen has worked to come up 
with some answers.  
 
ITM Allen said she recommends that the 
Town suspend hosting in-person events 
to give staff time to develop an overall 
event policy. In the context of the pan-
demic, in-person events present a risk not 
only to people attending the event but to 
employees charged with managing them. 
Having consulted with Chief Antolik, the 
Town Attorney, and the Town’s insurance 
company about hosting a drive-in movie, 
it was suggested to consider whether 
such an event is essential and worth the 
risk. Although risks could be mitigated by 
adopting some rules, there is a chance 
that participants will not follow them. 
Chief Antolik added he agrees with not 
holding in-person events while the pan-
demic is ongoing. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy said the Recreation 
Council has dropped plans for a drive-in 
movie night anyway because it would be 
too expensive. However, she would like a 
clear definition of what constitutes an in-

person event because the organizers of the 
drive-in movie thought that it was not an in-
person event. ITM Allen said a definition 
will be included as part of the policy, but as 
an example, the Council has been meeting 
virtually as opposed to in-person.  
 
There ensued discussion as to what consti-
tutes a safe ‘in-person’ activity or event. 
The following points were made: 
 Staff working at Town Hall are consid-

ered in-person but are performing an 
essential activity while following rules 
to mitigate the risks.  

 A drive-in movie, while socially dis-
tanced, does not guarantee the same 
level of compliance with health direc-
tives as a work environment. 

 Any Town sponsored event that en-
courages participants to leave their 
homes might be considered in-person. 

 Definition of a safe event may depend 
on the degree of social interaction af-
forded. 

 The Town’s role in Halloween trick-or-
treating needs to be defined. 

 
Mayor Dewey summed up her understand-
ing of the consensus: Town sponsored 
events are on hold while staff is gathering 
information to come up with an “Event poli-
cy” and a clear definition of an in-person 
event. There were no objections. 
 
Storm drain litter: Mayor Dewey said 
there are some places in Town where litter 
tends to collect due to how stormwater 
flows towards Indian Creek. Litter that ends 
up in Indian Creek affects the health and 
aesthetics of the larger Anacostia water-
shed. The Council was provided docu-
ments that contain different examples of 
reducing pollution of waterways, as well as 
information on Prince George’s County’s 
clean water plan. There are examples of 
reducing pollution at the source as well as 
on how to capture it in stream. 
 
In discussion, the following suggestions 
were made: 
 Consider adopt-a-drain or adopt-a-

block program for cleaning up litter. 
 Make a survey of locations where litter 

tends to accumulate. 
 Obtain map of stormwater flow and the 

stormwater drainage system. 
 Explore Prince George’s County pro-

grams for reducing and filtering storm-
water runoff on Town-owned proper-
ties. 

 Invite County officials to explain the 
Corvias P3 clean water partnership to 
improve stormwater infrastructure. 

 
E-newsletter: MPT Kulpa-Eddy provided a 
draft of the e-newsletter for publication on 
the coming Friday and asked for feedback. 
The following changes were approved: 
adding information on absentee voting and 

the County’s COVID compliance pro-
gram; adding a reason for residents to 
consider participating in the food com-
posting program. ITM Allen noted that a 
translation service might at some point be 
needed to translate the Town’s an-
nouncements and newsletters into Span-
ish. 
 
4. Minutes 
The Council discussed the adoption of all 
minutes at Town meetings once the re-
vised Council Rules are in effect. It was 
agreed that both Town meeting minutes 
and worksessions minutes will be ap-
proved at Town meetings. Minutes could 
be provided at a worksession for review 
purposes. CM Brittan Powell moved, and 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy seconded to approve 
the August 3 worksession minutes. The 
motion passed 5 to 0. 
 
5. Department Reports 
Mayor Dewey reminded residents to drive 
carefully on the newly re-opened Pontiac 
Street. At Lake Artemesia park, new 
signs have been posted asking park visi-
tors not to disturb the wildlife and bicy-
clists to ride carefully around pedestrians. 
A non-slip paint has been applied to the 
bridge over Indian Creek to make it safer 
when wet. In response to CM Brittan 
Powell, Mayor Dewey said the Pontiac 
Street speed camera may have been 
moved elsewhere where speeding is a 
problem. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy announced that resi-
dents can subscribe to the e-newsletter 
through the Town website. The comment 
period on the Beltway widening Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) 
has been extended to November 9. 
Prince George’s County’s Board of Elec-
tions has published the planned voting 
locations for the upcoming Presidential 
election as well as the location of drop 
boxes for absentee ballots. At the last 
Historical Committee meeting, she asked 
Committee members to review the con-
tent of the Town’s historic markers for 
potentially controversial language, as 
other historical societies across the na-
tion are reevaluating their monuments 
and markers.  
 
CM Papanikolas thanked ITM Allen for 
shepherding the repair of Pontiac Street 
to successful completion. The Administra-
tion Department has begun to receive 
reimbursements for COVID related ex-
penses through the CARES Act. Pop’s 
Park has been reopened without inci-
dents. CM Brittan Powell reported that 
the Code Department is operating nor-
mally and is discussing a complaint about 
the Town’s rental license fee. CM Sweep 
reported that the street sweeper is in 
Town and asked residents not to park in 
the street where possible. Everyone is 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — NOVEMBER 2020 — Page 7 

 

 

requested not to litter. 
 

6. Town Council Schedule 
The Council reviewed the schedule. The 
Council has not received any meeting invi-
tations for PGCMA meetings, which may 
have been put on hold. 
 

7. Citizen Comments 
Patti Dennison, Seminole Street, called to 
ask when the Senior Center might reopen. 
Mayor Dewey said the date has not been 
set. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:12 p.m. 
 

T own Meeting Minutes 
September 9, 2020 

 

This meeting was held by videoconference 
due to the ongoing COVID-19 health emer-
gency.  
 

Present were Mayor Amanda Dewey, 
Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie Kulpa-
Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) Chris Brittan
-Powell, Jason Papanikolas, and Ethan 
Sweep. Also present were Interim Town 
Manager (ITM) Laura Allen, Town Clerk 
Kerstin Harper, Chief Kenneth Antolik, Lt. 
Daniel Unger, Cpl Scott Krouse, Manns 
Woodward Architects Rob Manns and 
Mike Gerding, Education Advisory Commit-
tee Chairs Allison Holmes and Joanna 
Whitaker, Historical Committee Chair Rich-
ard Ahrens, and Recreation Council Presi-
dent Susan Jones. 
 

1. Announcements 
Mayor Dewey made announcements about 
students completing the first week of 
school in virtual format, the State of Mary-
land moving to phase 3 of reopening, 
Prince George’s County remaining in 
phase 2 due to infection rates, options for 
voting in the Presidential Election, the 
passing of long-term resident Louise Bar-
kley, and Mayor Dewey’s appointment to 
the MML Legislative Committee. 
 

2. Approval of the Agenda 
On a motion by MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved 
and second by CM Papanikolas the agen-
da was approved 5 to 0. 
 

3. Approval of Minutes 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved, and CM Sweep 
seconded to approve the August 12 Town 
meeting minutes. The minutes were ap-
proved 5-0. MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved and 
CM Sweep moved to approve the August 
17 worksession minutes. The minutes 
were approved 5-0.  
 

4. Mayor’s Report 
Mayor Dewey reported in detail about 
available voting options in the Presidential 
Election, including early voting, Election 
Day voting and voting by absentee ballot. 
Further, the school supply drive continues 
through September 13. The Town Manag-
er search is moving forward, and residents 

will have the opportunity to provide input 
online and through the Bulletin. The 2020 
Census will conclude at the end of Sep-
tember and everyone who has not yet 
responded can still do so online or by 
phone. 
 

Prince George’s County has started a 
childcare provider COVID-19 recovery 
program, with grant applications opening 
today. Prince George’s County Schools 
are providing free meals to all students 
aged 2-18. No ID is required to pick them 
up. A moratorium on utility shutoffs has 
been extended to November 15. No utility 
shutoffs will be performed on customers 
who are enrolled in a utility assistance 
program. The CDC has ordered a halt on 
all evictions until the end of the year but 
any lessee unable to pay rent must pro-
vide a form to their landlord, which they 
can find by searching “OMB 0920-1303” 
online. 
 

CM Sweep announced that Prince 
George’s County is hiring election judges 
for the Presidential Election. Due to the 
pandemic, younger residents starting at 
age 16 are encouraged to apply. 
 

5. Department Reports 
Administration: CM Papanikolas said 
that the Town’s finances have so far re-
mained stable. The revenue picture will 
become clearer as real property taxes 
and income taxes start to come in. In the 
big picture, Maryland’s unemployment 
rate continues to decline and now stands 
at 7.6%, the best record among Mid-
Atlantic states. Prince George’s County’s 
unemployment is somewhat higher than 
the state’s but has fallen for the third 
month in a row. 
 

In response to CM Brittan Powell, CM 
Papanikolas said the Council agreed to 
hold off on major purchases until reve-
nues are in the bank. This concerns par-
ticularly road repair projects funded large-
ly from the State’s Highway User Reve-
nues. Mayor Dewey added that MML 
predicts municipal budgets will be affect-
ed by the pandemic for 2-3 years as the 
economy slowly recovers. 
 

Mayor Dewey asked for a motion to re-
ceive all department reports for the rec-
ord. CM Sweep so moved. CM Papaniko-
las seconded. The motion passed 5 to 0. 
 

Town Manager’s Report: ITM Allen an-
nounced that the Associate Director of 
the County’s Stormwater Management 
Division has agreed to attend the October 
5 worksession and wants to tailor his re-
marks to Berwyn Heights’ concerns. Any 
questions for the Director can be emailed 
to ITM Allen. Chief Antolik led a County-
wide meeting on the Ambassador pro-
gram, in which the Berwyn Heights Police 
and Code Department participate. The 
program monitors businesses for compli-

ance with COVID-19 protocols. The 
Town’s server was out today but has 
been repaired. ITM Allen will propose to 
replace the server in the near future, 
which will require a budget amendment. 
 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy sought clarification 
about the Treasurer’s report regarding 
high expenses in the Administration De-
partment salaries line item and the Mu-
nicipal Building water line item. ITM Allen 
said she will check into these expenses. 
 

Parks, Recreation, Education & Civic 
Affairs: MPT Kulpa-Eddy announced 
that the comment period for the I-270 
and I-495 Managed Lanes Study Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement has 
been extended to November 9. 
 

Public Works: CM Sweep reported that 
Public Works continues to collect trash 
and recyclables as usual. He asked 
whether the Town has any updates on 
abatement of litter problems along the 
Indian Creek stream valley park. ITM 
Allen said that Park & Planning has 
agreed to provide new trash cans with 
lids for the playground and new trash 
cans have been added at Lake Arteme-
sia.  
 

In response to questions from partici-
pants, Mayor Dewey said that the food 
scraps recycling vendor does not provide 
volume information on what is collected 
but can provide information on whether 
bins were full or not. Suggestions on how 
homeowners store food scraps at home 
include placing them into a small bucket, 
such as ice cream bucket, or a bowl that 
can be emptied into the containers at 
Town Hall. Compostable bags can be 
placed in the compost bins, but residents 
are reminded that traditional plastic bags 
cannot be placed in recycling or compost 
bins. 
 

Code Compliance: CM Brittan Powell 
reported that the Code Department still 
operates in COVID mode. ITM Allen in-
formed that the Code car had an expen-
sive repair job but does not believe this 
indicates a larger problem with vehicle 
repairs. 
 

Public Safety: Mayor Dewey reminded 
residents that the pandemic is not over, 
and everyone should continue to social 
distance and wear a mask. BHPD and 
the Code Department are reaching out to 
Town businesses about compliance with 
COVID protocols and ensuring that they 
have what they need to operate safely. 
BHPD will host another Coffee with a 
Cop on September 11 via Facebook live. 
 

In response to Council questions, Lt. 
Unger provided information on security 
cameras in Town. He said BHPD has 
previously looked into adding surveil-
lance cameras around the Town Center. 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — NOVEMBER 2020 — Page 8 

 

 

The cameras are expensive as they run on 
a wireless network. BHPD is happy to re-
search the options if there still is interest. 
Most Town businesses have their own se-
curity systems. Mayor Dewey and CM 
Sweep noted that public opinion in last 
year’s citizen survey was divided regarding 
the installation of security cameras, with 
many respondents expressing privacy con-
cerns. 
 
In response to further questions, Mayor 
Dewey said that the Ambassador Program 
is for monitoring businesses’ compliance 
with COVID protocols. If residents have 
concerns about private gatherings they 
may call a County hotline. Chief Antolik 
said Berwyn Heights and neighboring juris-
dictions are experiencing higher rates of 
thefts from vehicles, probably due to the 
economic downturn. However, he does not 
advocate for the Neighborhood Watch to 
become more active because its members 
are mostly elderly. He will reach out to NW/
EP about setting up a virtual meeting. 
 
6. Committee Reports 
Education Advisory Committee: EAC 
Chairs Allison Holmes and Joanna Whita-
ker were present. Ms. Holmes reported that 
the Committee’s focus has been on sup-
porting parents with virtual schooling. This 
includes families whose children attend 
private schools or are home-schooled. 
 
Green Team: Mayor Dewey reported that 
the Green Team continues to go through 
the Sustainable Maryland recertification 
process, which is now in the second round. 
The Committee is also contributing to the 
Pop’s Park redesign effort, has started to 
pursue Bee City USA certification, and 
thinking about how to structure meetings 
and processes to reach the goal of greater 
diversity and inclusion. The Green Team’s 
summer program is coming to a close. Par-
ticipants should submit their work to the 
Green Team’s website. 
 
Historical Committee: Historical Commit-
tee Chair Richard Ahrens gave the report. 
The Historical Committee erected a new 
historic marker in August at 8403 58th Ave-
nue. The house was built by the Benson 
family, and served as the local office of the 
Berwyn Heights Company. More infor-
mation can be found on the BHHC website, 
and Facebook page. Several BHHC mem-
bers attended the open house for Sport-
land, the oldest house in Berwyn Heights 
and, in the 1920s, the site of a professional 
boxing ring. At the last meeting, a new resi-
dent, Sierra Langford, participated, who 
may be interested in joining the Committee. 
At the next meeting, ITM Allen will be in 
attendance and the BHHC will hold its an-
nual election. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy added, at the last meet-
ing, she raised the issue of reviewing 

BHHC markers and signage for proper 
contextualization of the content. She does 
not expect to find anything problematic but 
would like to be proactive. Clerk Harper 
said the markers and their locations are 
listed on the BHHC website. 
 
Recreation Council: Recreation Council 
President Susan Jones gave the report. 
She said this month’s food drive and 
school supply drive will both end on Sep-
tember 18. The last virtual summer con-
cert will be given by Berwyn Heights sing-
er songwriter Mike Hummel on September 
17. All concerts remain available on the 
Recreation Council’s Youtube channel. In 
October, the Committee will host a Hal-
loween home decorating contest and an 
Instagram costume contest for kids. 
 
Ms. Jones asked if the Town has made a 
decision on whether to allow trick or treat-
ing this year. Mayor Dewey replied Chief 
Antolik and ITM Allen are working on the 
issue but don’t have an answer tonight. 
Ms. Jones continued, the Committee will 
host a virtual Trivia Night on November 
13, coordinated by MPT Kulpa-Eddy, and 
in December, a virtual Christmas tree 
lighting, which may include a sing-a-along 
and a neighborly zoom meeting. 
 
Mr. Jones asked if there will be a ballot 
drop box at Berwyn Heights Elementary 
School. Mayor Dewey said currently 
BHES is not a drop box location, but sev-
eral mayors have requested that each 
municipality be given one.  
 
Neighborhood Watch/Emergency Pre-
paredness (discussed out of order): 
Mike Attick called to report on plans of the 
Neighborhood Watch/ Emergency Prepar-
edness Committee to get back up and 
running. The target date is January or 
February 2021. 
 
7. Discussion Only 
Learning Pods: Mayor Dewey welcomed 
the Chairs of the Education Advisory 
Committee (BHEAC). She said the Com-
mittee has worked on supporting Berwyn 
Heights families with virtual schooling, in 
particular the creation of learning pods 
(groups of multiple families that meet in-
person to study together). The Committee 
approached the Town about hosting a 
learning pods program. The Town has 
discussed the matter at a previous meet-
ing and has since asked for input and 
advice from BHPD, the Town Attorney 
and the Town’s insurance company to 
help address concerns about safety and 
liability. The discussion continues tonight 
to see how the proposal night be moved 
forward. 
 
BHEAC Chair Allison Holmes said the 
Committee is now looking into the Join my 
Pod platform for creating learning pods. 

This platform is more secure than the 
Google form the BHEAC designed in that 
it requires setting up a passworded ac-
count, and private information is shared 
in a more limited way. Most existing pods 
are formed at a school or classroom lev-
el, but a new feature allows for learning 
partners to be matched at a community 
level. 
 
Ms. Holmes said she and Ms. Whitaker 
have reached out to local schools to de-
termine if they are willing to facilitate par-
ents’ creation of learning pods. BHES 
has agreed to do so through its Commu-
nity Engagement Assistant who would 
publicize information about the platform 
as well as useful resources the BHEAC 
has identified, e.g. coronavirus safety 
guidelines and a sample consent form. It 
is hoped that other schools will also con-
sider this model. The Town would there-
fore not need to be directly involved. 
 
ITM Allen said she is pleased the BHES 
Community Engagement Assistant can 
take on this project and asked Chief An-
tolik if BHPD can lend its support in terms 
of background checks. Chief Antolik said 
BHPD could perform a modified back-
ground check to look for ‘sex offender’ 
status of participating adults, accompa-
nied by a signed disclaimer. BHPD would 
not perform fingerprinting or a full back-
ground check.  
 
The Council agreed it is better to have 
the school system support the formation 
of learning pods rather than the Town 
and thanked the BHEAC chairs for their 
hard work on getting this program start-
ed.  
 
8. Old Business 
BHES Funding Request – Reallocation 
of Funding: Mayor Dewey explained that 
the Council recently approved a grant for 
BHES to purchase math software for 
virtual learning. The software has now 
been approved for purchase by PGCPS. 
The school is asking whether the Town 
Council would allow the funds to be used 
for purchases of books instead.  
 
In discussion, the Council sought more 
information on what types of books would 
be purchased, possibly in the form of 
documents that document the purchase. 
CM Papanikolas said he believes the 
books are novels to support the school’s 
reading program. School staff could likely 
provide the details. 
 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy moved and CM Sweep 
seconded to approve the reallocation of 
funding, contingent on the school provid-
ing 1) a report at the end of each semes-
ter; 2) itemized list of books purchased 
and 3) a statement on how the books 
support a curriculum standard. The mo-
tion passed 5-0. 



Berwyn Heights Bulletin — NOVEMBER 2020 — Page 9 

 

 

 

Greater Riverdale Cares Proposal: 
Mayor Dewey explained that she was 
approached by a non-profit organization, 
Greater Riverdale Cares, which was 
joined by Route 1 Cares, about financial 
support. The organization is funded by 
private and public donations through the 
online GoFundMe platform and purchas-
es meals from local restaurants for distri-
bution to families in need. Berwyn 
Heights has shared information about 
the program on its social media and pro-
posed a few nearby restaurants for par-
ticipation in the program in discussion at 
a previous worksession, and the organi-
zation subsequently submitted a request 
for funding. A financial contribution might 
come from a miscellaneous line item in 
Town Council budget or through a 
CARES act reimbursement. 
 

In discussion, the following points were 
made: 
 The Town’s limited resources do not 

allow for supporting all worthy caus-
es; 

 It is unknown how many Berwyn 
Heights businesses or residents 
would benefit from the program, 
especially as there are not many 
family-owned restaurants in Town; 

 The Town might consider matching 
private donations from Town resi-
dents; 

 The Town has no policy for deciding 
which charitable organizations to 
support; 

 Priority should be given to programs 
that have a direct impact on Berwyn 
Heights. 

 

The Council agreed to continue to publi-
cize the program, but not to make a fi-
nancial contribution. 
 

9. New Business 
Manns Woodward Architects Presen-
tation: Mayor Dewey welcomed Rob 
Manns and Mike Gerding of Manns 
Woodward Architects for a presentation 
on a police station feasibility study on the 
Town Center property. Mr. Manns gave 
an overview of the study’s findings with 
respect to the existing site conditions, 
and the spatial needs of the future facili-
ty, which would house the Police, Code 
and Administration Departments, as well 
as the Council chamber.  
 

Mr. Manns made the following principal 
points:  
 The placement and size of a new or 

expanded multi-purpose facility is 
limited by a large stormwater drain 
and a sewer line that cross the prop-
erty, as well as lot setback require-
ments. Modifying or moving the 
pipes to enlarge the developable 
area of approximately 8,500 square 
feet would require further engineer-

ing analyses and would be expensive. 
 A preliminary assessment of the cur-

rent Town office building suggests it 
would not be suitable for expansion 
and/or addition of a second story due 
to wood frame construction and inade-
quate ceiling height, footings and 
foundation. Today’s building codes 
mandate higher building standards, 
especially for a public safety facility, 
than the Town office building possess-
es.  

 Interviews conducted with the Police 
Chief and staff yielded space require-
ments for each departmental function 
totaling 13,400 square feet and cost-
ing approximately $4,855,000. The 
price tag represents an investment 
into a robust facility that would last for 
a generation.  

 Construction costs are increasing 
more slowly during the current COVID 
recession and could yield savings if 
the Town were to go out to bid in the 
near future. 

 

Mr. Manns sought feedback from the 
Council regarding the described building 
program. He also asked whether the Town 
owns alternative properties on which a 
police station or a municipal complex could 
plausibly be built.  
 

Councilmembers asked questions about 
moving the sanitary sewer line, parking 
requirements, stormwater management 
and disposition of the raingardens, plan-
ning for a changing workplace environ-
ment, viability of expanding the current 
Town office, including adding a basement; 
and options for reducing cost. In response, 
Mr. Manns said it would be more efficient 
and less costly to replace the current 
structure rather than expand it. To achieve 
cost savings, construction quality could be 
reduced or programmed space eliminated. 
 

In terms of alternative sites, the Town 
might explore whether the Volunteer Fire 
Department is interested in investing in a 
joint public safety complex on a property it 
owns near the current fire house. Another 
option is for the Town to purchase property 
on which to build a police station. 
 

Mr. Manns offered to contact the Volunteer 
Fire Department about their plans for a 
new facility to which the Council agreed. 
 

Resolution 14-2020 Council Rules 
Amendments: Mayor Dewey explained 
this Resolution amends the Council Rules 
to ensure a more orderly agenda process 
by setting an earlier deadline for submit-
ting agenda items and posting of agenda. 
The current deadline would be moved 
back from the current 24 hours to 72 hours 
prior to a meeting, including items submit-
ted by citizens. This will give staff more 
time to prepare the agenda and for the 
Council and citizens to review the back-

ground materials. Additionally, provisions 
were added to clarify that formal actions 
would only be taken at Town meetings 
and to set forth a process for submitting 
urgent, late-breaking items to the agen-
da. 
 

CM Sweep moved to adopt the Resolu-
tion. CM Papanikolas seconded. With no 
further discussion, the motion passed 5 
to 0. 
 
10. Citizen Discussion 
There was none. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:20 
p.m. 
 

W orksession Minutes (draft) 
September 14, 2020 

 
This meeting was held by videoconfer-
ence due to the ongoing COVID-19 
health emergency. 
 

The meeting was called to order at 7:09 
p.m. Present were Mayor Amanda Dew-
ey, Mayor Pro Tempore (MPT) Jodie 
Kulpa-Eddy, Councilmembers (CMs) 
Christopher Brittan-Powell, Jason Pa-
panikolas, and Ethan Sweep. Also pre-
sent were Interim Town Manager (ITM) 
Laura Allen, Town Clerk Kerstin Harper, 
County Councilmember Dannielle Glaros, 
LICD staff Emily Clifton and Suzy Cho. 
 

1. Announcements 
Mayor Dewey made announcements 
regarding a drowning at Lake Artemesia 
and planning to vote in the upcoming 
Presidential election. 
 

2. Approval of the Agenda 
CM Sweep moved to approve the agen-
da. MPT Kulpa Eddy seconded. The mo-
tion passed 5 to 0. 
 

3, Presentations 
County Councilmember Dannielle Glaros: 
County Councilmember Glaros was pre-
sent to give an update on County and 
District 3 news. She briefly described 
District 3, which she represents, the cur-
rent County Council, her committee as-
signments and areas of focus. Highlights 
include: 
 Findings of a Health & Social Ser-

vices study CM Glaros spearheaded 
will be available soon.  

 CM Glaros is a member of Capital 
Region Rail Vision, which seeks to 
guide investment toward improving 
existing commuter rail connections in 
the D.C. area. 

 CM Glaros is a member of the Pur-
ple Line Corridor Coalition Steering 
Committee which seeks to increase 
access to good jobs, housing choic-
es, and vibrant communities along 
the Line; The Purple Line project has 
stalled due to a serious dispute be-
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tween the State and the private con-
tractor who is building the streetcar 
line; 

 In response to the pandemic, Greater 
Riverdale Cares, a non-profit that 
coordinates distribution of meals and 
PPE to constituents in need, contin-
ues to grow; District 3 staff makes bi-
weekly deliveries of meals to seniors 
and people with disabilities;  

 PGCPS’ capital improvement plan is 
up for a 2nd reading this week and 
includes funding for new schools as 
well as upgrades to existing schools, 
such as BHES’ HVAC system. 

 New development projects are in 
various stages of completion along 
Route 1 and the New Carrollton Met-
ro Station.  

 CM Glaros office seeks to stay in 
touch with constituents through regu-
lar virtual meetings via Zoom and 
Facebook Live. All are welcome to 
participate and suggest topics for 
discussion. 

 

In response to Council questions, CM 
Glaros said that ballot drop box locations 
are in the process of being finalized and 
will become available in early October. 
Voters will be asked to vote on a number 
of ballot questions, which her office will 
seek to explain through an e-newletter. 
 

CM Glaros advised that Berwyn Heights 
should conceive of itself as part of an eco-
system of economic development that 
occurs in its surroundings, such as will 
occur around the College Park Metro Sta-
tion and Beltway Plaza. Town residents 
have good access to neighboring commu-
nities through public transportation and 
bicycle trails. She plans to work with this 
Council to push ahead with improvements 
along the Greenbelt Road corridor. 
 

Capital Region Rail Vision seeks to imple-
ment an efficient commuter rail system 
between Richmond, VA and Baltimore. A 
consultants’ report will be released later 
this year to lay out an implementation 
strategy. CM Glaros thinks Maryland 
needs to develop a comprehensive trans-
portation strategy in which commuter rail 
should play an important role. Citizen in-
volvement is wanted to help with this ef-
fort. 
 

The County Council has an affordable 
housing opportunities workgroup that is 
working on crafting an inclusionary zoning 
ordinance. A consultants’ report has been 
completed and will be discussed at an 
upcoming County Council meeting to de-
velop next steps. 
 

CM Glaros suggested checking with 
School Board Member Thomas about the 
status of proposed renovations at Berwyn 
Heights Elementary School included in 
the PGCPS CIP program. Some construc-

tion projects are likely to move forward 
while schools remain closed for the pan-
demic. 
 

CM Glaros said the County is pushing 
forward with environmental initiatives, 
such as a Climate Change Task Force 
and a watershed awareness project side-
lined earlier this year. The watershed 
awareness project aims to educate peo-
ple about the Anacostia Watershed by 
encouraging the naming of small streams 
and posting of signage to identify them as 
part of the watershed. Adopt-a-Stream 
and Rain Check are other effective 
stream protection programs. The County 
is also engaged in a stormwater retrofit 
program to meet federal and state storm-
water mandates. Berwyn Heights was the 
beneficiary of one these retrofit projects. 
 

5. Discussion Items 
LIDC Pop’s Park concept plan: Mayor 
Dewey explained that the Low Impact 
Development Center (LIDC) has worked 
with the Town to develop a concept plan 
for redesigning Pop’s Park that has 
stormwater management as a central 
consideration. 
 

LICD staff Emily Clifton and Suzy Cho 
were present to give an overview of the 
plans. Ms. Clifton explained that the pro-
ject is funded from a grant by the National 
Fish & Wildlife Foundation as part of a 
County-wide alternative compliance pro-
gram for stormwater management. LICD 
has reached out to cities to identify pro-
jects that improve stormwater manage-
ment in smaller green spaces in cities 
that can be enjoyed for recreation. LICD 
met with staff and a number of Town or-
ganizations to get feedback. It also car-
ried out a citizen survey that received 61 
responses.  
 

Suzy Cho explained the broad goals for 
the park, which include better connectivity 
and safety, enhanced park experience for 
all, and better stormwater management. 
To realize these goals, the following im-
provements are proposed: 
 Add sidewalks and crosswalks on 

Quebec Place and Quebec Street for 
better access and safety; 

 Install sanitizer station, shade sail 
and/ or shade trees, central gather-
ing space; 

 Add pollinator garden with interpre-
tive signage and/ or book hub for 
educational purposes; 

 Install porous playground surface 
with underground temporary storm-
water storage chamber; 

 Convert drainage swale along rear 
into sidewalk with permeable pavers 
and underground stormwater storage 
channel; add interactive raingarden 
along the stormwater channel; add 
bollard lighting along path. 

 

Ms. Clifton and Ms. Cho briefly explained 
two alternative layouts for Pop’s Park, as 
set down in conceptual site plans A and 
B. Both propose adding a sidewalk that 
would run up to Berwyn Heights Elemen-
tary School and provide a safer route to 
school for students, per recommendation 
from the Walkable, Bikeable Berwyn 
Heights Task Force. 
 

Ms. Clifton and Ms. Cho concluded say-
ing that additional comments can be 
submitted for another week for inclusion 
in a final concept design. Cost is not a 
consideration at this stage but will come 
into play when deciding which elements 
to include in the detailed plans. The most 
expensive elements will be the under-
ground stormwater storage facilities. 
 

Investment policy: Mayor Dewey ex-
plained that the State of Maryland re-
quires municipalities to regularly file their 
investment policies. Berwyn Heights’ 
investment policy was last filed in 1995 
and requires updating. TM Broadbent 
drafted a revised policy, which was pre-
sented to the Council in February and 
March 2020. ITM Allen has reviewed the 
proposed policy and recommends further 
changes. 
 

ITM Allen said she mostly tweaked TM 
Broadbent’s already comprehensive poli-
cy and tied it more closely to the best 
investment practices recommended by 
the Government Finance Officers Asso-
ciation (GFOA). The changes are sum-
marized in a staff report and highlighted 
in a draft policy submitted for Council 
discussion and feedback. 
 

In response to MPT Kulpa-Eddy, ITM 
Allen said she removed a section that 
provided for a citizen review committee 
to assist the Town Manager in maintain-
ing an internal control structure designed 
to ensure that the Town’s assets are 
protected from loss, theft or misuse. She 
believes this function should be carried 
out by staff. The Council still has the 
option of creating a review committee to 
assist the Council in guiding the overall 
investment strategy. Mayor Dewey noted 
that TM Broadbent had intended the 
review committee to supplement invest-
ment expertise that could be lacking in 
staff and on the Council at any given 
point in time. MPT Kulpa-Eddy asked 
that the roles and responsibilities of each 
party involved in making investment de-
cisions be spelled out more clearly and 
that the Council have another look at the 
policy before it is adopted. The Council 
had no objections. 
 

Beltway widening draft environmental 
impact statement: Mayor Dewey said 
that public comments on the Beltway 
widening DEIS are due in November. 
She suggested a two-step process for 
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drafting a Council statement: Tonight the 
Council might outline areas of concern 
that should be addressed in a letter, with 
each Councilmember doing research on 
what they believe to be the most im-
portant concerns; and at the next meeting 
assemble the individual comments into 
one document.  
 

The following concerns were identified: 
 Large sums of money would be in-

vested that may not deliver the de-
sired traffic improvements; 

 Inter-County Connector already ex-
ists to relieve Beltway congestion; 

 Narrowly conceived solution to com-
muting problems. Many government 
employees have adjusted to tele-
working triggered by pandemic, 
which may continue into the future; 

 Additional lanes may increase traffic 
as commuters would want to take 
advantage; 

 Use of automobiles should not be 
encouraged because it contributes to 
climate change; 

 Public transportation is a more equi-
table means to transport people; 

 Interstate expansion is a 20th centu-
ry solution to 21st century problem; 

 Impacts of widening cannot be fully 
known now; 

 Public Private Partnerships (P3) are 
not suitable for building transporta-
tion infrastructure. 

 

Points made in favor of Beltway widening: 
 Teleworking effect of pandemic is 

overstated; 
 Widening I-270 makes sense be-

cause more people commute from 
the exurbs. 

 

Mayor Dewey offered to draft a letter 
based on the concerns expressed to-
night, which the Council will be asked to 
finalize at the next worksession before 
submitting it to the Maryland Department 
of Transportation. 
 

Four Cities agenda items: Mayor Dew-
ey said the hosting City of New Carrollton 
asked whether the other cities feel com-
fortable meeting in person. Councilmem-
bers discussed it and a majority ex-
pressed their preference for a virtual 
meeting. Clark Harper was asked to 
check with New Carrollton about details 
for meeting in person. The following items 
were proposed for the agenda: Beltway 
widening comments, Beltway Plaza rede-
velopment update, and Pepco filing with 
Public Service Commission. 
 

6. E-Newsletter 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy provided a draft e-
newsletter for review and input by the 
Council. Topics covered included: Town 
manager survey, police station feasibility 
study, Pop’s Park concept designs, 

Greater Riverdale Cares project, poten-
tial NW/EP virtual meeting, 2020 Census 
homestretch, mail-in voting, and WSSC 
art contest. Mayor Dewey offered a minor 
addition to the mail-in voting article. 
 

7. Minutes 
The Council reviewed and corrected the 
August 31 worksession minutes. Adop-
tion of all minutes will take place at the 
subsequent Town meeting, per recently 
amended Council Rules. 
 

8. Department Reports 
Mayor Dewey thanked staff for working 
to respond to a major rainstorm last 
week. She said that a Prince George’s 
County Police reform working group has 
been established recently, chaired by 
Del. Alonzo Washington, which will hold 
a general meeting on September 17, 
5:00 pm. Residents can join through the 
County’s website. Registered voters are 
encouraged to make plans for voting in 
the general election either by absentee 
ballot (which can still be requested until 
October 20), early voting, or Election Day 
voting. Everyone is reminded to respond 
to the 2020 Census, ending on Septem-
ber 30, if they have not done so. 
 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy reported that the Edu-
cation Advisory Committee (BHEAC) has 
turned over the information collected on 
learning pods to the family engagement 
coordinator at BHES and Greenbelt Mid-
dle School. The Historical Committee will 
hold elections at the next meeting. The 
Police Department will work with the NW/
EP Committee on holding a virtual meet-
ing. The Recreation Council will host a 
last summer concert this Thursday and a 
virtual Team Trivia event in November. 
MPT Kulpa-Eddy also reported that ITM 
Allen is working with Park & Planning to 
take care of a drainage problem at the 
Indian Creek Park and trash issue at the 

tennis and basketball courts at the 
school. 
 

CM Papanikolas reported that students 
have completed their first weeks of 
virtual school and most IT issues have 
been resolved. ITM Allen has connect-
ed with College Park on a building per-
mit study the city is undertaken, which 
may lead to Berwyn Heights joining a 
cooperative effort to issue and enforce 
building permits. 
 

MPT Kulpa-Eddy said that a Natural 
Resources Inventory Permit has been 
pulled for a property on Pontiac Street 
and asked if the Code Department has 
information on whether a new home 
being built there. ITM Allen will check 
into it. 
 

CM Sweep thanked Public Works staff 
for working during the rainstorm that 
caused flood damage in many sur-
rounding jurisdictions. 
 

9. Town Council Schedule 
The Council reviewed the schedule. No 
changes were made. 
 

10. Citizen Comments 
Joan Hayden, Seminole Street, com-
mented via email that the Beltway wid-
ening is likely to affect traffic patterns in 
the Town and will provide further com-
ments on the subject. She also thanked 
the Town for taking care of an over-
flowing trash can along the Indian 
Creek trail. 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:50 
p.m..  
 

Signed: Kerstin Harper, Town Clerk 
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PREMIER MEDICAL CENTER 

6201 Greenbelt Road, Suite L-7 

Berwyn Heights, MD 

(across from Staples) 

www. amwellorthopt.com 

Early Morning/ Late Evening 

Appointments Available 

Most Insurances Accepted: 

Medicare Medicaid | Blue Cross/ Blue Shield 

United Healthcare | Aetna 

Call Us:    301-345-3711 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO OCTOBER ACTIVITIES 

November 2 Gayle Hillery 

November 8 Kurt Hessinger 

November 9 Sealani Weaver 

November 13 Zykrie Ely 

November 14 Ray Smith 

November 19 Dave Morris 

November 26 Judith Gardiner 

November 29 Alex Ajay 

THANKGIVING MEMORIES 

Thanksgiving is for memories… 
To look back on the year 
In humbleness and thankfulness 
For blessings we hold dear. 

For health and food and happiness, 
For joys that come our way 
For friends who add a luster 
To the toil of every day. 

For freedoms of America 
That guard our right to b 
An individual with a choice 
In this democracy. 

For churches and for homes and schools 
To guide the steps of youth, 
For those wo dedicate their lives 
To aid the search for truth. 

For all these precious, precious gifts 
The year has brought our way… 
We fold our hands in heartfelt prayer 
On this Thanksgiving Day 

Historical Committee 

NEXT MEETING (VIRTUAL) 

NOVEMBER 25, 2020 | 7:30 PM 

To participate, please contact Sharmila Bhatia 
at sharmila_bhatia88@hotmail.com   
All other inquiries to dsteelesny@yahoo.com  
Visit our Facebook Page www.facebook.com/
BHhistory/   

WINE & CHEESE, VIRTUALLY 

The Berwyn Heights Historical Committee invites you to their Virtual 

Wine and Cheese Series! It isn't quite the same as their usual events, 

but it is a safe way to continue to share interesting bits of history. All 

you need to do is get your favorite drink and snack, get comforta-

ble and click. Note: this will be presented in six parts, so please 

pace yourself accordingly. 

Part One:  

• Explore Berwyn Heights Walking Tour Brochure 

• Walking Tour Mobile App  

Craig E. Sathoff 

NEW OFFICERS 

ELECTED 

Chair: Debby Steele Snyder 

Vice Chair: Lee Fuerst 

Secretary: Sharmila Bhatia 

mailto:sharmila_bhatia88@hotmail.com
mailto:dsteelesny@yahoo.com
https://www.facebook.com/BHhistory/
https://www.facebook.com/BHhistory/
https://berwynheightshistory.files.wordpress.com/2013/01/2013_bhhc-walktour_web_2.pdf
https://mncppc.maps.arcgis.com/apps/MapJournal/index.html?appid=93dd2e3ab6e7412ab4ce989ee612454d
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Karel C. Petraitis 
  

General Law Practice 

Specializing in Family Law, Wills, and Estates 

  

7100 Baltimore Avenue, Suite 205 

College Park, Maryland 20740 

Business: (301) 277-1443 
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IT'S ON FOR VIRTUAL TRIVIA! 
 

Friday, November 13th, 2020 at 7:00 PM 
 

The Rec Council is hosting Team Trivia Night using a virtual format. Each 
team can consist of up to six devices (e.g., laptop, smartphone,  
tablet), but at least one person (+ device) per team should be a  
Berwyn Heights resident.  It will be mostly general knowledge  
trivia (for example: music, sports, TV), and maybe even some  
"Berwyn Heights" questions mixed in! 
 

How It Works:  The game is played in a Zoom Meeting format. There is a 
main room with a host who will explain rules, present questions to all Teams 
via screen slides, and sort teams into private breakout rooms to discuss  
answers.  Team captains then submit answers to the host, who keeps score.  

To Play: Create your Team and collect everyone’s email addresses (a link will 
be sent to enter the virtual game).  Send Team name & email addresses to 
Jodie Kulpa-Eddy at: jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov by COB on Thurs-
day, November 12.   

You’ll have to provide your own refreshments, and there will be no prizes.  But 
you’ll be able to hang out with your socially-distant friends for few hours, enjoy 
some good music and play for bragging rights.  

 
 

 

And coming in December… 

 

VIRTUAL TREE LIGHTING EVENT 
Saturday, December 5th, 2020 at 6pm 

 

Our Annual Tree Lighting Event will be held virtually this year,  
broadcasting live on BHTV channels Comcast 71 or Fios 12,  
online through the Town website, and through the Rec Council  
YouTube channel.  We will have the tree lighting, some special  
guest performances, carol singing, and downloadable  craft projects for kids.  
We’ll have everything but the cookies and hot chocolate!  Please check out 
December’s Bulletin or the Town Website for more information and up-
dates.  

 

Until the Rec Council can safely resume in-person meetings (normally the 1st Tues-
day of the month at 7:30pm) we are conducting our business via email.  If you would 
like to be added to our email list, or have any suggestions for safe, fun activities dur-

ing the pandemic, contact Susan at violindreams@verizon.net  

mailto:jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:violindreams@verizon.net
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CID for further inquiries.  

  

Sunday, September 6, 2020 at 9:49 
pm, ‘DISORDERLY’  

Employees and the owner of the 
7Eleven contacted police to report 
problems with an ex-employee. The 
owner reported that the ex-employee 
had damaged merchandise by throw-
ing it on the floor in the store as well as 
in the storage area. The owner further 
reports that the subject had been both-
ering employees and customers. The 
perpetrator is known to BHPD and has 
previously been in psychological treat-
ment. The subject was ordered to stay 
away from the store. The owner was 
advised to contact the District Court 
Commissioner’s office to obtain a 
Peace order and file charges for de-
struction of property.  

  

Thursday, September 10, 2020 at 
10:27, ‘FRAUD’  

On Thursday 9/10/2020 at 11:37 
hours, reporting person called the 
Berwyn Heights Police Department to 
report attempted fraud. She said at 
10:27 am, a male called her cell phone 
number to inform her that her social 
security number and some banking 
accounts have been used in Georgia 
(US) to commit fraud. As a result, the 
Social Security Administration is inves-
tigating and that she should expect to 
be contacted by local law enforcement 
for arrest. She then received another 
call from a male caller, purporting to be 
UMD Police, who informed her that his 
department is assisting the Social Se-
curity Administration with its investiga-
tion and that she may be able to settle 
the matter. The second caller then 
gave instructions to purchase gift 
cards, upon which reporting person 
ended the call and sought assistance 
from the police. BHPD officers called 
back the contact number. A male with 
Indian-Asian accent answered both 
times, but gave a different name, then 
hung up after the officer introduced 
himself. Officer contacted UMD PD 
Det. Sgt. William Mable and learned 
they had made no calls to the Report-
ing Person. BHPD determined that 
Reporting Person was the victim of a 
spoofing scheme in which a fraudster 
impersonated local law enforcement.  

  

Friday, September 11, 2020 at 10:00 
am, ‘COFFEE WITH COP VIRTUAL 
FACEBOOK LIVE’  

On Friday, September 11, 2020 at 
10:00 am, the BHPD hosted their 2nd 
virtual Coffee with Cop. The event was 
on Facebook Live and reached over 
276 viewers. 

  

Sunday, September 13, 2020 at 9:10 
am, ‘THEFT FROM AUTO’  

At approximately 09:10 hours, 
9/13/2020, Cpl. Hollowell was on rou-
tine patrol in the 6200 block of Quebec 
Street, when he noticed an open vehi-
cle door that appeared to have a bro-
ken window. Cp. Hollowell also no-
ticed broken glass on the street under 
the open side door and several items 
strewn on the ground. Victim was con-
tacted and confirmed the vehicle had 
been broken into and items stolen. 
The victim could not provide serial 
numbers for the stolen tools. The vic-
tim parked the vehicle at 17:00 hours 
on 9/12/2020, which was the last time 
he had used the vehicle. Officers 
found no evidence on the scene to 
assist in identifying possible suspect
(s). The information was forwarded to 
Berwyn Heights CID for investigation.  

  

Sunday, September 13, 2020 at 9:10 
am, ‘THEFT FROM AUTO’   

At approximately 09:10 hours on 
9/13/2020, Cpl. Hollowell on patrol 
noticed a parked vehicle with a pas-
senger side door open. He noticed 
broken glass on the ground below the 
open side door. The victim was locat-
ed, and it was determined that four 
Honda vehicle tires and rims were 
taken out of the rear of the vehicle. 
There was no evidence to identify a 
possible suspect. The information will 
be forwarded to Berwyn Heights CID 
for follow up.  

  

Sunday, September 13, 2020 at 
11:00 pm, ‘DROWNING’  

At 11:02 hours on 09.13/2020, BHPD, 
Maryland Park Police and County fire 
and EMS crews were alerted to a pos-
sible drowning at Lake Artemesia in 
College Park (outside of Berwyn 
Heights municipal boundaries). Police 
were told a man had entered the water 
and did not resurface. He was last 
seen at about 9:45 pm. It is unclear 
why the police and fire department 
were not called sooner. Twenty-five 
personnel searched the Lake for more 
than three hours before the man’s 
body was found. He was evaluated by 
medics on the scene and pronounced 
dead. Prince George’s County water 
rescue specialists were assisted in 
their search by U.S. Park Police heli-
copters and a dive rescue team from 
the Anne Arundel County Fire Depart-
ment. Prince George’s County police 
will conduct the death investigation.   

  

Tuesday, September 15, 2020 at 
1:08 pm, ‘MALICIOUS DESTRUC-

 Friday, September 4, 2020 at 6:27 
am, ‘THEFT FROM AUTO’  

On 9/4/2020 at 06:27 hours, LT. Unger 
arrived in the 5800 block of Goucher 
Drive for a theft from auto report. Upon 
arrival, officers met with victim, who 
stated that multiple items were stolen 
from her black, 2019 Chevrolet Malibu, 
bearing Texas registration LGH2733. 
Victim stated that she parked her vehi-
cle around 17:30 hours on 9/3/2020 and 
locked the doors. Victim said that she 
received an alert on her phone for 2 
pending transactions for $18.99, and 
$15.99. This caused her to check her 
vehicle, which was parked on the public 
roadway in front of her home. She no-
ticed several items belonging to her 
strewn a few feet from the car, and up-
on entering found the interior ran-
sacked. She then noticed her wallet, HP 
laptop, Capitol One credit card had 
been stolen. Her HP laptop valued at 
$1200 was a work computer for Mary-
land Community Connection. Victim 
also informed officers that a money 
order for $165, was also stolen. She 
had no idea of a possible suspect. LT. 
Unger attempted to collect latent finger-
prints in the car’s interior with negative 
results. A brief neighborhood canvass 
was conducted for any alternative video 
surveillance that would help identify a 
potential suspect.  

  

Sunday, September 6, 2020 at 2:01 
pm, ‘THEFT FRM AUTO’   

At approximately 14:01 hours on 
9/6/2020, Cpl. Hollowell responded to 
the 8700 block of Edmonston Road for 
a reported theft.  Cpl. Hollowell met with 
the victim and saw the 2000 Silver 
Chevrolet Camaro, Maryland tag 2AF-
7816, parked in the driveway with the 
hood removed.  Victim indicated he last 
saw the hood on the vehicle at about 
18:00 hours on 9/3/2020.  Leaving his 
house with his wife around 18:00 hours 
on 9/5/2020, they noticed the hood was 
gone. He checked with his neighbor if 
he had noticed anything or if the neigh-
bor’s security cameras had picked up 
activity, but it was negative. Victim won-
dered why someone would steal the 
hood to the vehicle. He stated he had 
recently taken the vehicle to vendor, 
Performance Automotive, to replace the 
rear window. The service was not com-
pleted because of a price dispute. Vic-
tim thought this was suspicious but had 
no other indicators of involvement.  The 
information was forwarded to BHPD 

September 
Incidents  
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TION OF PROP’  

On Tuesday 9/15/2020 at 13:08 hours, 
victim visited the Berwyn Heights Police 
Department to report a stalker.  Victim 
reported that on 9/9/2020 at 9 am she 
found her gray 2017 Nissan Rogue 
SUV disabled by a motor problem.  The 
tow truck driver who was towing the 
SUV to a service center, alerted the 
victim to the presence of a GPS track-
ing device attached to the wheel well of 
the right rear wheel. Victim recovered 
the device and surrendered it to the 
BHPD during her report. Victim further 
reported that the service department of 
Darcars Nissan of College Park in-
formed her and her insurance company 
that the SUV has been vandalized by 
adding water to the gas tank. The van-
dalism resulted in damage to the fuel 
system and the motor of the SUV. A 
formal report of damages is pending 
further work by the dealership.    

  

Wednesday, September 16, 2020 at 
6:41 am, ‘VANDALISM’  

On Wednesday 9/16/2020 at 06:44 
hours, victim called BHPD to report 
damage to property located in the 7600 
block of Charlton Avenue. Victim report-
ed that during the night of September 
15 to 16, someone had broken the driv-
er's window in his white 2020 Nissan 
Transit van while it was parked for the 
night. Officer inspected the van parked 
on the south side of Charlton Avenue 
facing east. The driver's window was 
smashed and broken glass scattered 
under door. Victim states that no items 
were taken from the van, which was 

loaded with tools.    

  

Thursday, September 24, 2020 at 
10:00 am, ‘WARRANT SERVICE’  

On 9/23/2020 the Berwyn Heights Police 
Department concluded an investigation 
that began on 1/15/2020. Greenbelt City 
resident Demetrius Lee Holston was 
apprehended in a vehicle registration 
scheme. A vehicle was impounded and 
Mr. Holston was charged with driving 
without a license, revoked in 2004 in a 
manslaughter case, driving with sus-
pended license in another matter, un-
paid vehicle registration fee, failing to 
present proof of insurance, and tinted 
window glass (BHPD court cases 
HC59487, 88, 89, 90, & 91).  During 
case preparation, Mr. Holston was found 
to be a fugitive wanted on three open 
bench warrants issued 11/4/2019. Mr. 
Holston was arrested on 9/24/2020 in 
the parking lot at 5411 Berwyn Road 
and transported to the Department of 
Corrections in Upper Marlboro for war-
rant service.  

  

Thursday, September 24, 2020 at 5:08 
PM, ‘WARRANT SERVICE’  

On 9/24/2020 the Berwyn Heights Police 
Department concluded an investigation 
that began 9/5/2018.  Greenbelt City 
resident Chanda Tamara Taylor Kibet 
was apprehended for a second time in a 
vehicle registration scheme. Her vehicle 
was impounded and she was charged 
with driving without a license, driving 
while suspended for 17 current MVA 
suspensions, unpaid vehicle registration 

Homicide = 00 | Rape = 00 | 

Robbery = 00 | Assault = 00 | 

Burglary = 01 | Larceny/Theft 

= 04 | Stolen Auto = 00 

For Emergencies 

 
CALL 301-352-1200   
For Non-Emergency  
Police Assistance. 
 

Tell the PGC Police Dis-
patcher the nature of your 
problem and ask that the  
on-duty BH Police Officer 
respond to your call. 
 

Visit us online at: 
www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
police-department 

JULY CITATIONS 

STATE 34 

TOWN 86 

WARNINGS 08 

SERO 00 

TOTAL 128 

fee, and failing to present proof of in-
surance (BHPD court cases HC59495, 
96, 97, & 98).  The first BHPD cases 
were filed on 4/5/2019 when Ms. Tay-
lor Kibet used the same registration 
plates on a different vehicle while fail-
ing to comply with BHPD orders to pay 
the registration fee, failure to display 
proof of insurance, and failure to dis-
play a driver’s license (BHPD cases 
KG17881, 82, & 83).  During case 
preparation, Ms. Taylor Kibet was 
found to be a fugitive wanted on four 
open bench warrants issued 
3/28/2019.  Ms. Taylor Kibet was ar-
rested at 5:08 pm in a parking lot at 
5411 Berwyn Road for the open war-
rants. Pfc. Rufino assisted Cpl. Ig-
nowski with the arrest. Ms. Taylor 
Kibet was transported to the Depart-
ment of Corrections in Upper Marlboro, 
Maryland for warrant service.  

Chief Kenneth Antolik Honored for Service  

Chief Antolik was presented with an award for his faithful service to the 

Town of Berwyn Heights in an October 16 ceremony attended by many 

colleagues and friends. He has served as Police Chief since 2010 and as 

an officer and detective since 1991. Congratulations Chief ! 

http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/police-department
http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/police-department
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 CoVID-19 Town Government   
Operations  

 
Town Hall remains closed to the public. Administra-
tion and Code Compliance are working in shifts in 
the Town office and from home. Police and Public 
Works continue to provide services in person in a 
safe manner. 
 
 Public meetings held by video conference, 

broadcast on Comcast 71 or FiOS 12 and 
streamed on website; 

 Licenses and permit applications to be submit-
ted to Code Department by US mail or e-mailed 
to zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov. 

 Rental inspections suspended until further no-
tice; 

 Emergency notary service performed by BHPD 
at  
5411 Berwyn Rd. Call 301-474-6774 to inquire. 

 All payments to be submitted by check via US 
mail to 5700 Berwyn Road, Berwyn Heights, 
MD 20740. 

 
Check the Town website for the latest updates 
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/ 

Operaciones del gobierno municipal 
de COVID-19 

 

El ayuntamiento permanece cerrado al público. 
Departamentos de Administración y Cumplimiento 
del Código están trabajando en turnos en la ofici-
na de la ciudad y de forma remota. La policía y 
las obras públicas están de servicio con personal 
completo. 

 Reuniones públicas realizadas por videocon-
ferencia, transmitidas en Comcast 71 o FiOS 
12 y transmitidas en el sitio web; 

 Las solicitudes de licencias y permisos deben 
enviarse al Departamento del Código por cor-
reo de los EE. UU. O enviarse por correo 
electrónico a zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov. 

 Inspecciones de alquiler suspendidas hasta 
nuevo aviso; 

 Servicio notarial de emergencia realizado por 
BHPD en 5411 Berwyn Rd. Llame al 301-474-
6774 para preguntar. 

 Todos los pagos se enviarán mediante 
cheque por correo de USPS. A 5700 Berwyn 
Road, Berwyn Heights, MD 20740. 

Visite el sitio web del pueblo para obtener las últi-

mas actualizaciones https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/ 

mailto:zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/
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PARENT ENGAGEMENT ASSISTANTS 

Kristin Buker, who has been active in our com-

munity for many years, has been named Parent 

Engagement Assistant for Berwyn Heights Ele-

mentary School. Carlos Pugh serves in that role 

at Greenbelt Middle School and Sandra Powell 

at Parkdale High School. 

The Parent Engagement Assistant (PEA) posi-

tion - formerly Parent Liaison - was established 

under the direction of the PGCPS Department 

of Family and School Partnerships. The PEA 

works closely with PGCPS staff, parents/

families, community groups and business part-

ners to support effective teaching and learning 

at the assigned school.  

The Family Institute seeks to strengthen the 

capacity of families and guardians to support 

the academic achievement of students through 

learning sessions. All learning sessions are free 

and offer a variety of workshop topics covering 

the following strands:  
 

STRAND I - Family Empowerment; 

STRAND II - 21st Century Learners; 

STRAND III - Health and Wellness; 

STRAND IV - PGCPS Connects. For Staff 

T he Town of Berwyn Heights established a  

Small Business Relief Fund to offer financial 

assistance to local small businesses, sole pro-

prietorships, self-employed individuals, independent 

contractors, and cooperative businesses whose opera-

tions have been impacted by the COVID-19 pandemic 

and to assist them in reestablishing their pre-pandemic 

workforce operations. 

This program will provide the Town’s small businesses 

with the opportunity to receive a grant of up to $5,000. 

These funds can be used to support operating expens-

es related to business interruption, improvements, and 

continuity.  Operating expenses include payroll, rent, 

fixed debt payment, suppliers, inventory, marketing 

costs and other business critical cash operating costs. 

Applicants must meet eligibility guidelines and provide 

evidence of financial impact due to the COVID-19 pan-

demic. 

Note: Non- profit organizations are not eligible for this 

grant program. 

  

Virtual Meeting 

Monday, NOV 23 | 7pm 
  
   

The Committee will discuss possible ways to 

support educational organizations, families & 

children in the new year – 2021.  
  

Please contact: thebheac@gmail.com if you 

would like to join the virtual meeting and a link 

will be sent to you to participate. 

 

Reunión Virtual  

Lunes 23 de NOV | 7pm 
   
 

El Comité discutirá posibles formas de apoyar a 

las organizaciones educativas, las familias y los 

niños en el nuevo año – 2021. 

 

Póngase en contacto con: thebheac@gmail.com 

si desea unirse a la reunión virtual y se le envia-

rá un enlace para participar. 

Applications due by November 20 

See Town website for instructions & forms. 

For more information and to submit applications 

E-mail the Code Compliance Department at: 

Code@berwynheightsmd.gov;  

or send by U.S. mail to: 

Code Compliance Department 

5700 Berwyn Rd, Berwyn Heights, MD 20740 

 

mailto:Kristen.Buker@pgcps.org
mailto:carlos.pugh@pgcps.org
https://offices.pgcps.org/family-and-school-partnerships/cards/PEA-Overview/
https://offices.pgcps.org/familyandcommunity/
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/home/news/small-business-relief-funds-apply-nov-20
mailto:Code@berwynheightsmd.gov;
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Adult Education - Zoom ESL Classes  
English for Speakers of Other Lan-
guages • (ESL) Literacy, beginning, & 

intermediate English classes • nstruct-
ion & practice in speaking & under-
standing English • Instruction in reading, 
writing & grammar in real life contexts • 
GED Prep & US Citizenship Test Prep. 
Contact Kathy Brosh kathybrosh@ 
gmail.com or 301-310-3809  
 
Want adventure and achievement?  
Join Boy Scout Troop 740.  We meet at 
Holy Redeemer’s Fealy Hall every 
Tuesday evening. For details, call 
scoutmaster Loren Lavoy at 301-651-
4928. 

Approved Childcare of Essential  
Personnel Opening for infant to 12 
years old.  Licensed and approved by 
the State to provide childcare during 
COVID-19.  Meals provided.  Openings  
Monday-Friday from 6 AM to 6 PM.  
Please contact Karuna at 301-345-2939 
or karunaemeldarozario@outlook.com. 

Piano Lessons in your home.  Former 
PGCPS music teacher, experienced 
private instructor.  Students with special 
needs welcome.  Ms. Liz 240-601-
2825.quote today. Call 202-820-0771. 

Lawn Mowing and Trimming, yard 
raking and cleanup, basement cleanout, 
painting, plumbing, general handyman. 
Reasonable rates and flexible schedule. 
Call Phil at 202-718-8530. Berwyn 
Heights references available. 

Meals-on-Wheels needs your HELP! 
This 45-year old program needs volun-
teers to help with their daily operations 
out of College Park location. Please call 
301-474-1002 M-F, 8:30-12p if availa-
ble. 

Need Yard Help?  Shawn and Jeremy 
have helped Berwyn Heights residents 
with mowing, raking, mulching, and 
more for several years.  Call 240-601-
1298. 

Get Out More!  Let me help you free 
up your time by helping you in different 
ways.  If you have children, I babysit 
age 3 and up. Do your kids need help 
in school?  I tutor in different subjects.  
Don’t have time to exercise your lova-
ble pet? I enjoy dog walking/sitting. 
Please call Greta at 301-982-7115. 
References upon request. 

Help is Here.  Do you need help gro-
cery shopping, bill paying, pick up pre-
scriptions, post office run, general 
household management, shopping and 
more...look no further...for $20 per hour 
have your own personal concierge.  
Reliable, Dependable, Fast, and more 
importantly, TRUSTWORTHY.  Call 
Jackie at 202-669-6297.  I’ll be there 
tomorrow. 

Loving, Licensed Child Care:  (CDA) 
credentialed in BH.  M-F 6:30 AM to 
5:30 PM.  Ura Daley, 301-313-9131. 

Infant or Senior Care:  Nurse/midwife, 
recent US refugee, legal with work per-
mit, looking for infant care or senior 
care.  Full or part time.  IRC internation-
ally certified.  Worked in Burundi and 
Tanzania.  Special gift with babies, 
children with disabilities, and disabled 
adults.  Intermediate English, fluent 
French. Does not drive. Contact 
jeynekanyudo@gmail.com 

House Cleaning: Help with shopping, 
cooking, etc. 40-year resident of 
Berwyn Heights.  Very reliable and rea-
sonable rates.  Please call DJ at 301- 
345-1746. 

New Home Brewing Club – Calling all 
homebrewers and mead makers in 

BULLETIN BOARD 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Cleaning your home like my 
own.  Residential & commercial. 
References available in Berwyn 
Heights. Over 10 years profes-
sional experience.  Providing 
my own materials at reasonable 
price.   

Call (240) 645-5140 or email 
angelalazo1@hotmail.com 

Berwyn Heights to help inaugurate a 
home brewing club. Let’s get together 
to brew, taste, and exchange ideas. It 
doesn’t matter if you’re a novice or an 
expert. Just send me an email and let’s 
get brewing. Contact:  
jason.michel@comcast.net  
 

   

Provides you reliable and confidential 
tax preparation and Advisory service. 
Six years top tax company experience, 
specialized in rental property.  Afforda-
ble price. Tax return could be done 
face to face or VIRTUAL (send docu-
ments via Fax, scan or Email).  Also 
phone interviews at your conven-
ience.  Email me at: 
llyqi99@gmail.com or text me at  
301-728-1097. “Lily Qi" 

Thomas A. Gentile, Attorney 

301-908-9427 (cell) 

tgentile301@yahoo.com 

www/thomasgentile.com 

  

   

   

Berwyn Heights Resident 

Admitted to Practice, MD, DC, VA 

Over 45 years experience 

Wills, Powers of Attorney, Probate, Trusts, 

Home Visits to Berwyn Heights Residents. 

mailto:kathybrosh@gmail.com
mailto:kathybrosh@gmail.com
mailto:karunaemeldarozario@outlook.com
mailto:angelalazo1@hotmail.com
mailto:ason.michel@comcast.net
mailto:llyqi99@gmail.com
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Next meeting (Virtual): 
November 12, 2020, 7:00 pm 

Contact: Amanda Dewey at 
adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov 

NEIGHBORHOOD  WATCH/ EMERGENCY PREPAREDNESS 
VIRTUAL MEETING 1st WED of month        CHAIR: Mike Attick, Tel. 301-335-1633  

According to the EPA, trees lower surface and air temperatures 
by providing shade. Shaded surfaces may be 20–45°F cooler 
than the peak temperatures of unshaded materials.  

Computer models devised by the U.S. Department of Energy 
predict that the proper placement of only three trees can save an 
average household between $100 and $250 in energy costs 
each year.  

Forested watersheds provide quality drinking water to more than 
180 million Americans, according to the Arbor Day Foundation.  

 Are you interested in protecting trees and our urban forest 
in Berwyn Heights? Please join the Berwyn Heights Shade 

Tree Board at an upcoming meet or reach out! 

We are resuming meetings, virtually - Join us Nov. 4 | 7pm 

Preparing for Winter 

Dress Warm - Some tips on how to keep warm when venturing out in the cold: 

 Dress for winter weather by wearing several layers of loose-fitting, lightweight, warm clothing rather 
than one layer of heavy clothing. The outer garments should be tightly woven and water repellent.  

 Wear mittens, if possible. They are warmer than gloves.  
 Cover as much exposed areas of your body as possible. This includes wearing a hat and scarf, insulat-

ed and waterproof shoes and covering your mouth to protect your face from cold and windburn.   

Find more winter safety information at How to Prepare for a Winter Storm.  
 

Protect Your Pets—Follow some simple guidelines from The Humane Society: 

 If it’s too cold for you, it is probably too cold for your pet. Remember to bring animals inside.  
 Exposed skin on noses, ears, and paw pads are at risk for frostbite during extreme cold snaps.  

Short-haired dogs can become cold quickly and may feel more comfortable wearing a sweater.  
 Rock salt and other chemicals used to melt snow and ice can irritate your pet’s and may be toxic if  

ingested. Wipe all paws with a damp towel before your pet licks them and irritates their mouth. 
 If there are feral or stray cats in your area, they need protection from the elements as well as food and 

water. Learn more.  
 Warm engines in parked cars attract cats and small wildlife, who may crawl up under the hood.  

Bang on your car's hood to scare them away before starting your engine.  
 If you encounter a pet left in the cold, politely let the owner know you're concerned.  

For more information, visit the Humane Society 

mailto:adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.ready.gov/sites/default/files/2020-10/winter-storm_fact-sheet.pdf
https://www.humanesociety.org/resources/five-ways-protect-pets-winter
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BH Elementary School PTA 
 President: Marilyn King 
  President@BHESPTA.org 

 Vice President: Sarah Jacobson &  
  Kimberly Bills  
 Treasurer: Lilly Ridge 

Boys & Girls Club 
 President: Brandon Batton 
  bhbgc@gmail.com 

 Vice President: vacant   
 Registrar: Tiffany Papanikolas  
  240-338-5191 
 Treasurer: Sandra Zuniga 
 Secretary: Jianmei Zhu 
 Athletic Director: Asgar Asgarov 
 Soccer Commissioner: Vacant 
 Track Commissioner: Brandon Batton 

Education Advisory Committee 
 Contact: Joanna Whitaker 
  thebheac@gmail.com. 

Green Team/ Shade Tree Board 

 Facilitaor: Jeffrey Knutson 
  jbknutson@verizon.net  

 Public Outreach: Therese Forbes 
   therese@celticclans.com 

Historical Committee 
 Chair: Richard Ahrens 
  dicka247@gmail.com 

Men’s Basketball League 
 Jim McGinnis 301-651-8142 

Movie Club 
 Jonathan Loutsch 
  bhmovieclub@gmail.com 

Neighborhood Watch/ Emergency 
Preparedness/ CERT 
 Chair Michael Attick 
  mikeattick@verizon.net 

Karate Club 
 Leon Swain 301-728-2881 
 Brett Bentley 240-678-9103 
  Brett.bentley@gmail.com 

Quilter’s Club 
  Coordinator: Janet Freitag 
  quilttag1@yahoo.com 

Recreation Council 
 President: Susan Jones 
  violindreams@verizon.net 

 Secretary: Theresa Beck 
  beck_theresa@yahoo.com 

Seniors Club 
 Ray Smith 301-474-3482 

Please note, the Code Compliance Department contin-

ues to operate with modified procedures in response 

to the CoVID-19 pandemic, as follows: 

 Rental inspections cancelled until further notice; 

 Rental license application due dates and applicable 

fees remain the same, but must be submitted via e-

mail to zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov or by U.S. 

mail with check or money order; 

 All other license applications (building, roll-off, POD 

and right-of-way permits), must be submitted by e-

mail to zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov or by U.S. 

mail; 

 All payments for licenses & permits, fees & fines 

must be submitted by U.S. mail to 5700 Berwyn 

Road, Berwyn Heights MD 20740. Drop-off pay-

ments are not accepted. 

For additional information please call the Code Com-

pliance Department at 301-513-9331. 

CoVID-19 Operations 

The Public Works Depart-

ment removes old refrigera-

tors, stoves, washers, dryers, 

AC units as well as tires. To 

arrange for a pickup please 

submit an application and 

payment of $25.00 per appli-

ance, or $5.00 per tire. 

 

The application can be downloaded from the Town 

website at https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/public-

works-department. The completed application should 

be mailed to the Town of Berwyn Heights, or dropped 

into the mail slot of the Town Hall located at 5700 

Berwyn Road. We will contact you about a pickup 

date once we receive the application with payment. 

Appliance & Tire Pickup Service 

mailto:President@BHESPTA.org
mailto:bhbgc@gmail.com
mailto:thebheac@gmail.com.
mailto:jbknutson@verizon.net
mailto:therese@celticclans.com
mailto:dicka247@gmail.com
mailto:bhmovieclub@gmail.com
mailto:mikeattick@verizon.net
mailto:Brett.bentley@gmail.com
mailto:quilttag1@yahoo.com
mailto:violindreams@verizon.net
mailto:beck_theresa@yahoo.com
mailto:zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:zbell@berwynheightsmd.gov
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/public-works-department
https://www.berwynheightsmd.gov/public-works-department
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 
 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
Worksession 
 
 

3 

 
ELECTION DAY 
 
 
 

4 

 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
NW/EP Meeting 

5 6 

 
 

7 
 
 

8 9 
 
 
 

10 
 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
Town Meeting 
 

11 

 
VERTERANS 
DAY 
Town Offices 
Closed 
 

12 

 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
Green Team  Mtg. 

 

13 14 

15 
 

16 
 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
Worksession 

17 18 
 
 
 

19 
 
 
 

20 21 

22 
 
 

23 
 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:00 PM 
BHEAC Meeting 
 

24 25 
 
 
VIRTUAL 
7:30 pm 
BHHC Meeting 

26 
 
THANKSGIVING 
Town Offices 
Closed 

27 

 
Town Offices 
Closed 

28 

29 30 
 
 

1 2 
 
 

3 
 
 

4 5 

Please do not park on the 
street when the street 
sweeper is in Town to ensure 
the street sweeper cleans 
everywhere along the curbs. 

Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste 

North-side Collection 
 

Trash, Bulk Trash, Yard Waste 

South-side Collection 
 

Recycling                          

Recycling Collection 
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TOWN INFORMATION 
Mayor and Council 

 
Amanda Dewey     (443)-646-3529 adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Mayor  — Public Health & Safety  
 

Jodie Kulpa-Eddy     (301) 345 1516 jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Mayor Pro Tem  — Parks & Recreation, Education & Civic Affairs   
 

Christopher Brittan-Powell  (240) 786  2578 cbrittanpowell@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember — Code Compliance  
 

Jason W. Papanikolas     (240) 338-5191 jpapanikolas@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember —  Administration 
 

Ethan D. Sweep       (218) 280-2273 esweep@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Councilmember —  Public Works  
 
Laura Allen —        (301-)474-5000 lallen@berwynheightsmd.gov 
Interim Town Manager  

Regular Trash Collection Schedule 
North of Pontiac……………. Mondays & Thursdays 

South of Pontiac…………… Tuesdays & Thursdays 

Heavy Trash Day: 
Monday for North of Pontiac 
Tuesday for South of Pontiac 

Recycling Schedule: 
Wednesdays for the entire Town 

Town Helpline 
Do you have a suggestion or problem or a 

question on an ordinance, or have a histori-

cal question?  Want to receive meeting 

agendas or minutes by email? 

Email Town at 

contact@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Be assured that your communication 

will be answered promptly 

and in confidence. 

Watch Council Meetings 
 

On Comcast channel 71 
FIOS channel 12 

 

Most recent meeting:  M-S 11:00 A.M. 

2nd most recent mtg:  M-S 3:00 P.M. 

3rd most recent mtg:   

Tue, Thu, Fri., Sun.: 8:00 P.M. 

 

Questions — call Kerstin Harper, Administration at (301) 474-5000, or email kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Advertising Rates — call Yvonne Odoi, Administration at 301-474-5000, or email:  yodoi@berwynheightsmd.gov 

Submission Deadline is the 15th of the month  

Town of Berwyn Heights Website:  http://www.berwynheightsmd.gov; Follow us on Twitter @BerwynHeightsMD 

mailto:adewey@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:jkulpaeddy@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:cbrittanpowell@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:jpapanikolas@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:esweep@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:lallen@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:contact@berwynheightsmd.gov
mailto:kharper@berwynheightsmd.gov

